Aylesbury Phoenix F.C was invited to enter a team in the U11 section at the Chinnor Girls 6 a-side tournament on Saturday 15th May 2010.

After performing so well against local Bucks teams in the Open Festival at Fairford Leys at the end of March the girls, who had been enthusiastically attending training each Friday, were looking forward to competing against unfamiliar teams from Oxfordshire.

When the girls arrived they were greeted by the U14s and were soon warming up and talking tactics with Elise & Shauna.

Although they went an early goal down in the first match their heads did heads did not go down and they battled constantly with determination, Faatimah having an exemplary performance, before narrowly losing.

Their next match, where they were at a distinct height disadvantage, they really had to work together as a team. Certainly, the opposition did not have it all their own way and with some excellent clearances and defensive tackles, Tinotenda and Georgia were solid at the back, ably assisted by Tafadzwa and Jaymie in midfield. Disappointingly they conceded late goals that eventually saw them lose 3 -0.
With a longer break before their next game they were able to discuss tactics and formation and they ran out with a positive attitude. Now beginning to find their rhythm, Jaymie and Millisa were winning possession in midfield and playing some excellent balls through the oppositions defence for Imogen to run onto. Sadly, going for a 50/50 ball, Ayesha received an injury that resulted in a substitution being made but this didn’t alter the work rate of the team and a fortuitous shot that deflected off the post saw Aylesbury Phoenix lose by the only goal of a hard fought game.
With the words “go out and enjoy yourself” ringing in their ears the girls went out in their final game intent on doing just that and although they eventually lost they performed admirably throughout, receiving glowing praise and congratulations from parents, players and other team managers and coaches.
The girls on these performances have the ability, technique, desire, skill and the potential to succeed.
Thanks go to parents who generously gave up their time to transport their daughters to the event and gave them great support and encouragement and to Elsie and Shauna for their coaching over the past weeks.
WELL DONE, Ayesha Awan, Tintotenda Rakatia, Faatimah Awan, Georgia Kingdom, Millisa Patel, Jaymie Kingdom, Tafadzwa Rakatia and Imogen Smith.

